# Exxon Mobil Retiree Club Newsletter

September 12, 2016



### Bunco and Euchre Party

Don't forget about this always popular club gathering. It will be held on October 27<sup>th</sup> from noon to four pm at the **Arrowhead**Community Center in

Channahon, IL. You will be receiving more information regarding the plans for food and fun.

### Frogram Committee Survey

A big thank you to all club members who returned those surveys. Your input was most helpful and enlightening. Any time you have an idea to share, regarding possible club activities, don't hesitate to tell it to a committee member. Rest assured it will be considered by them.

## Tompany Picnic (rescheduled)

Well how about that! This always fun company event was originally scheduled for

Saturday, August 20<sup>th</sup>. An ominous weather forecast forced the date to be rescheduled to **Sunday**, **September 18th**. The hours remain the same (11:00 am - 7:00 pm. The new location is **Channahon Community Park on 23304 W**. **McClintock Road in Channahon**. This is a popular event for our club members. You won't want to miss it!!!

### 2017 Membership Dues

You can pay your 2017 dues anytime before the end of the year. The amounts are unchanged. Just send your money to the club address, or hand it directly to our treasurer **Nick Hively** or our Membership Chairperson **Carla Hutley**. You'll have it off of your "to do" list.

#### Your Tontact Information

There are those occasional times when we need to reach you, either by email, telephone, or snail mail. That's why it is important that you keep us informed as to any changes in your contact information. Just contact any board member with your new information. She/he will see that it gets recorded.

### Thicago Architectural Tour

What a big success this outing was. On July 12<sup>th</sup> a full busload of your fellow club members ventured to Chicago for the always popular

Architectural Tour. Everyone was well fed and learned a lot about Chicago. Thanks for this fun event Activities Committee.

### Bus Trip to Marriot Lincolnshire

Okay, you have the information about this adventure, right? It happens on Thursday November 10<sup>th</sup>. The bus will leave from the Jewel-Osco parking lot in Shorewood. You'll eat dinner at the King's Wharf Restaurant, then be entertained by music from the classic old shape of the staurant of of the st

be entertained by music from the classic old show "Singin in the Rain". Marriott's theatre in the round is the perfect venue. There are no bad seats. Reserve your place and choose your meal no later than Friday September 23<sup>rd</sup>. Send your reservation form along with your check to the club address, P. O. Box 2352 in Joliet, 60434. This will be a fun one!!





Page 2

### Holiday Dinner & Meeting

The big dinner and election meeting is coming soon. Again this year it will be held at **Chapin's East** in Minooka. You'll eat

well and probably be entertained as well. As always there will be a short

business meeting for the purpose of electing board members for 2017. As in the past you will be able to pay your 2017 membership dues. A detailed invitation to this event will be issued as the date draws nearer.

### Bus Tour, Racine Wisconsin

This was a fun and informative day trip outing that our **Activities Committee** arranged for us. We learned about the visionary founder of the SC Johnson Corporation and that company's many products. The company campus was interesting to behold including its numerous connections to



renowned architect Frank Lloyd Wright. We ate well at the **Reefpoint Brew House** and indulged our

sweet tooth at the **O & H Bakery**. This was a fun day!!!

#### Savannah Bus Tour

The big trip approaches. Thirty-seven club members and guests are all set to leave on their big bus on September 25<sup>th</sup>. They'll tour Savannah and numerous surrounding sites, including the sea islands of Beaufort, SC and Jekyll Island. They'll learn how the wealthy, like J. P. Morgan and William Rockefeller, lived and played. Those interested in World War 2 history will enjoy touring Parris Island Marine base. They'll see the Iwo Jima monument, the parade field, and the Parris Island Museum. Addie Blomquist will bring them home safely on Oct 1<sup>st</sup>.

### Alcohol Prohibited on Bus Trips

Just a reminder, alcoholic beverages are not permitted on club bus trips. Of course you can indulge when we reach the destination, but we must not bring drinks on the bus. We must avoid any liability on these trips. Let's keep our club totally legal.

### Exxon Mobil Annual Dinner Dance

The big night draws near. This year's extravaganza will be held on December 3<sup>rd</sup> at the Adler Planetarium in Chicago. There'll be dancing and feasting and maybe a beautiful view of the night sky. Expect to learn more about bus schedules and locations later this month.

#### Annual Golf Outing

It's that time again. Harold Holsinger has made arrangements for another fun outing on Thursday, September 22 at the Nettle Creek Golf Course in Morris. You'll play 18 holes of golf (cart included) and enjoy the provided lunch. There'll be prizes for all. We hope you signed up for this popular event.

#### Retiree Tlub Website

There is a great deal of information for you on our website. You'll find photos of prior events, notices of upcoming events, information about repeating events, and much more. Visit and enjoy.

xomretireeclubofjoliet.com